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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

JANUARY 6TH, 2010 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Troy Duffin, David Hedderly-Smith, Mike Jamison, Dan Schofield, Holly Smith, and Cory McNeely.  Lisa Fizer was excused.
Pinebrook resident Wendy Plath was also in attendance for latter part of the meeting. 
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Minutes for the November 4th, 2009 meeting were reviewed.  David made the motion to approve.  Holly seconded.  Vote all in favor.
2. Financial statements at and for the eleven months ended November 30th, 2009 were presented and reviewed, along with a current A/R aging.  General discussion followed.  Dan commented that it was good to see such a small number of delinquent balances and amount outstanding.  Cory noted that the remaining few delinquent homeowners had liens placed on their property in December. 

3. Ted updated the board on the lawsuit against Jonathan Baird.  He noted that Baird’s attorney was to issue a response by January 7th, 2010.  He also mentioned the importance of pursuing the lawsuit in order to set precedence for the future in regards to nightly rentals in Pinebrook.
4. The board discussed the possibility of notifying the county that certain homes in Pinebrook are being marketed for nightly rentals, and are not primary residences for the owners.  This would provide leverage against the homeowners if the County were to assess the property as a second home, rather than a primary residence.  It was noted that the board should write a letter to Summit County, Summit County fire district and Snyderville Basin Water Reclamation District notifying them of the homes currently marketed as nightly rentals.
5. Dan made the motion was made to keep the annual 2010 HOA assessment at $200 per lot.  David seconded.  Vote all in favor.
6. The 2010 annual homeowners meeting was scheduled for March 31st, 2010 at 6pm at Park City Academy.
7. The board decided that there would not be a board meeting in February, with the next regular board meeting scheduled for March 3rd, 2010.  The website will be updated accordingly.

8. David commented that he had yet to review and update the association’s bylaws with verbiage in regards to nightly rentals.  It was noted that home rentals should be defined as long term, i.e. month to month or longer, but specifically prohibit nightly rentals.
9. There was general discussion of the need for more explicit signage at the Ecker Hill park that addresses issues of authorized users, animal control and/or lease laws, and possibly having multiple signs. 
10. No other matters were discussed or voted upon.  Meeting adjourned.
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